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23/04/2020

Dear Patients and friends of the practice, 

We hope that you are all staying well and taking some pleasure in the beautiful weather outside. It is amazing how different the world feels as the silence pervades and the birds are singing.
The latest news on the dental front is that there are now some urgent care centres for dentistry open in England. They are few and far between and may not all be accepting patients at any one time due to the problems with the PPE supplies.
We now have a new process to triage this, which will involve you calling our emergency number on 01483495303. The on-call dentist will review your problem and wherever possible will give you advice, recommend analgesia or other solutions, and in certain circumstances prescribe antibiotics.
If a solution to the problem can not be achieved by these means, an onward referral to an urgent dental care centre can be made. The dentist will not be able to give you an exact location for the centre at this stage. These centres will carry out their own triage assessment to decide whether they can help, and we have no control over this decision.
The definition of a need for urgent care has not changed- see below. 

You need urgent dental treatment if you have:
· Facial swelling extending to your eye, neck or floor of your mouth
· Bleeding following an extraction that does not stop after 20 minutes of solid pressure with a gauze
· Bleeding due to trauma
· Severely broken tooth, or tooth fallen out with pain
· Toothache that is preventing sleep, eating combined with swelling or fever that is not manageable with pain killers

Please call us if you have any of the above and we will do all we can to advise you.

Go straight to A&E if you have:

· Facial swelling affecting your vision, breathing or preventing your mouth opening more than 2 fingers’ width
· Trauma causing loss of consciousness, double vision or vomiting


You should expect to answer questions about your Covid-19 status and questions about your general medical condition before the centres can fully assess whether they can help you. 
Please remember that these resources are very scarce and must be targeted at those most in need.
Whilst it is undoubtedly good news that some provision has finally been made for urgent dental care in England, it will clearly not solve the problem in the mid to longer term. All our professional organisations continue to lobby the Government with regard to how and when dental practices may reopen. You can rest assured that we are fully committed to reopening as soon as possible and being able to offer you face to face care once more.
A reminder that you can contact the practice by email at info@goldsworthroaddental.co.uk for non-urgent queries.
Please let us know if you or anyone else that you are aware of needs help in the form of a phone call, food or medicines collection (or indeed any other way in which we might help).
The team are keeping busy at the moment. Louise Stride, one of the dentists who has recently returned to us following an initial stint on maternity cover, has been working at the Nightingale Hospital. She is providing a link between sick patients and their worried loved ones. She and the other dentists are all manning the phones for triage so that you can communicate whenever you have a problem. Our nursing and reception staff are all studying hard and will all be very up to date with their continuing professional development when they return!
Karina, our practice manager, and Hayley, our senior receptionist, are still working hard to keep systems and communications open. We are working on maintaining the business during the crisis and post lockdown plans for reopening.
We would love to hear from you as to how you are coping, keeping busy, and any new hobbies or skills you are acquiring?
Stay safe and well!

Your sincerely,

Andrew and Catherine Pritchard
image1.jpeg
GOLDSWORTH ROAD
DENTAL





